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Purpose of report 

1. To provide initial advice on the unsolicited proposal received from NZSF/CDPQ to deliver
Auckland Light Rail in order to support Ministers’ consideration of their preferred delivery
approach.

2. You are meeting with NZSF/CDPQ representatives on Wednesday 12 December 2018.
NZSF/CDPQ wish to present its potential solution to support Auckland’s long-term public
transportation and urban development aspirations. Talking points to support your
understanding of the NZSF/CDPQ proposal are attached as annex one.

The NZTA has a lead role to deliver rapid transit improvements 

3. The NZ Transport Agency (NZTA) Board has statutory independence to determine which
activities receive funding from the National Land Transport Fund (NLTF). Its decisions must
give effect to the direction set in the Government Policy Statement on land transport (GPS) –
which specifies the Government’s investment intentions (and should not specify individual
projects).

4. The GPS 2018 empowers the NZTA to take a lead role in the delivery of rapid transit
improvements (e.g. busways and light rail infrastructure) in Auckland and other major
metropolitan areas.

5. Cabinet has agreed that the NZTA will lead the preparation of a single stage business case
(including economic, financial and commercial aspects) for the city-to-airport link and all
subsequent projects within the rapid transit programme, for consideration by the
Government.

6. In May 2018, you wrote to the NZTA Board to direct it (as you are permitted under the Crown
Entity Act 2004 and Land Transport Management Act 2003) to:

“plan, fund, design, supervise, construct and maintain rapid transit networks and/or 
projects, including light rail.” 

You asked the NZTA to work closely with the Ministry of Transport (Ministry) and the 
Treasury to determine potential procurement options, including how partnership 
opportunities can be considered. 

7. The NZTA is currently leading the procurement and delivery of the Auckland light rail
programme. It is developing a business case of the City Centre to Māngere line, and
conducted initial market engagement with interested suppliers and industry participants in
August 2018. A second market sounding is expected in early 2019 to test the preferred
procurement strategy with the market.

8. The NZTA is expected to follow a competitive process to identify which party to contract with
to build and operate the light rail line. Any interested parties can engage in this process,
including the New Zealand Superfund.

New Zealand Superfund has submitted an unsolicited proposal to government to deliver 
Auckland light rail  

9. The Government received an unsolicited proposal from the New Zealand Super Fund
(NZSF) for the exclusive delivery of the Auckland Light Rail network, including both the City
Centre to Māngere and North-western line.








